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December 19, 2022 
 
 
Pete Ricketts, Governor 
PO Box 94848 
Lincoln, NE  68509-4848 
 
Re: Short-Time Compensation Annual Report 
 Neb. Rev. Stat. §§48-672 to 48-683 
 [July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022] 
 
 
Pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §48-683(2): 
 

The department shall submit an annual report to the Governor and electronically to the Legislature 
on the short-time compensation program trends, including the number of employers filing short-
time compensation program plans, the number of layoffs averted through the use of the short-time 
compensation program, the amount of short-time compensation program benefits paid, and other 
information pertinent to the short-time compensation program. 
 

I am pleased to provide you with the attached Short-Time Compensation Annual Report for FY2022, administered 
by the Nebraska Department of Labor under the Nebraska Employment Security Law.  This report covers the period 
of July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022. 
 

Number of employers filing STC applications: 6 (5 approved; 1 denied) 
Number of layoffs averted through the STC program: 316 
Amount of STC program benefits paid: $254,576.00 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
John H. Albin 
Commissioner 
 
l:\general counsel\legal\documents\reports\stc annual report\2022 report (july 1, 2021 - june 30, 2022).docx 

 
pc: Clerk of the Legislature (electronic filing) 
 Katie S. Thurber, General Counsel 
 Andi Bridgmon, UI Director 
 Richard Prince, UI Benefits Administrator 
 
 


